To be confirmed on 7th November 2016
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 3rd October 2016 

at St Peter’s Church, Belmont
Present: Councillor D Wild (in the Chair)

Councillors D Appleby, P Birch, J Catterall, and H Dowle 
Also present: G. Syddall (Clerk) and five members of the public 

Apologies for Absence: Councillors A Dickenson and L Parker
Prior to the meeting, members of the public were given an opportunity to address the Parish Council.

Local residents raised concerns about the changes to the rural bin collection service, resulting in some residents having to transport their rubbish and recycling for over half a mile to where their property meets the highway. In some cases, bins will be stored permanently on the highway, which is unsightly and contravenes the Environmental Protection Act 1990, and could present a danger to motorists should empty bins blow onto the road. In other cases, bins had been placed on land not belonging to the residents concerned.
Two local farmers had concerns that agricultural vehicles may not be able to negotiate the new mini roundabouts being installed at Edgworth crossroads.

7329  Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 5th September 2016, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
7330 Matters Arising

It was noted that an amended application (10/16/0881) had been received in respect of a proposed single storey extension to rear, and porch at front, at 24 Naylor’s Terrace, Belmont. The Planning Officer had been advised that the Parish Council had no objections to the amended proposals.
7331 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
7332 Accounts
Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman Sept
£1380.70

HMRC



Income tax/National Insurance
£  173.34

BT plc



Telephone



£    73.72

Bw D Council

Planning application fee

£    55.00


Assoc Local Council Clerks Subscription fee


£  149.00


G Syddall


Purchase of site plans

£    22.74


A Herd


September salary 


£  312.00
G Syddall


September salary


£  871.00
7333 Planning Applications

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning application 10/16/0922.
7334 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.
7335  Renewal of the lease on the Community Orchard
Resolved: That the renewed ten-year lease on the community orchard be signed.
7336 Changes to rural bin collections

Resolved: 
1. That BwD be requested to meet with residents affected by the changes to the rural bin collection service.

2. That a letter be sent to BwD Highways asking whether the highways authority has consented to bins being placed permanently on the highway and if so, what arrangements have been made in relation to liability.

7337 Purchase of a dog bin for Belmont Road, Belmont
Resolved: 
1. That an additional dog bin be purchased for Belmont Road, close to Lower Lodge.

2. That BwD be requested to label up all litter bins in North Turton as acceptable for dog waste.
7338 Correspondence 
Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection and noted.

7339 Update on the Barlow

Councillor Catterall gave a written update.
It was agreed to reiterate the request for the presentation of quarterly accounts to the Parish Council.
COMMENTS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED BY 

 28th September 2016
10/16/0922
Demolition of conservatory and construction of single storey extension at Wayside, Blackburn Road, Edgworth


The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 7th November 2016 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.
Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.15pm
